
From: Schultz, Josie M - DNR 
Sent: Monday, March 20, 2023 9:43 AM 
To: Jenna Williams; dplamann@fehrgraham.com 
Cc: Donald Gallo; John Butz 
Subject: Bay Towel Vapor Results, 02-05-237064 
 
Jenna & Dillon, 
 
Thank you for sending the off-site vapor sampling results to me. First round of results look good, 
however there are some elevated detections in the sub-slab and indoor air at the clinic, although below 
their respective VALs and VRSLs. 
 
When TCE is a contaminant of concern, DNR now recommends that passive, long duration (i.e. 7-10 day) 
indoor air sampling be performed after the initial sampling event. DNR has a presentation and recorded 
webinar on passive long-duration sampling from last November that can be found here: RR Program 
Presentations & Training Library | | Wisconsin DNR 
 
I would recommend reaching out to the lab to discuss sampler options that best fit your situation as 
there are multiple brands of passive samplers available. Please let me know if you have any questions 
regarding the passive sampling. 
 
Thank you, 
Josie 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Josie M. Schultz 

Hydrogeologist  – Northeast Region Remediation and Redevelopment Team 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
110 S. Neenah Avenue, Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235 
Cell Phone: 920-366-5685 
Josie.Schultz@Wisconsin.gov 
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